
 

 

 *******August 31, 2022 ******** 

 

The Board of County Commissioners met in a regular session on Wednesday, August 31, 2022.   

Commissioner Mike Smith, Commissioner Kaaz, Commissioner Culbertson, Commissioner Doug Smith 

and Commissioner Stieben are present; Also present: Mark Loughry, County Administrator; David Van 

Parys, Senior County Counselor; Janet Klasinski, County Clerk; John Richmeier, Leavenworth Times 

 

Residents: Dennis Higgins, Dennis Taylor, John Matthews, Wes Baker 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

 

There were no public comments. 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS: 

 

Commissioner Mike Smith recognized the passing of Ada Young from the city of Lansing. 

 

David Van Parys reported the Court of Appeals made a ruling on the Kaw Valley appeal indicating the 

matter has been remanded back to the County for refinement of the term “County standards.”   

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Culbertson and seconded by Commissioner Kaaz to accept the 

consent agenda for Wednesday, August 31, 2022 as presented.  

 Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

Dennis Higgins commented on a non-agenda item. 

 

Commissioner Kaaz participated in the KCATA and the Port Authority meeting. 

 

Commissioner Mike Smith indicated the city of Lansing held a special meeting for the purchase of land to 

build a pool which will be placed on the ballot in November. 

 

Commissioner Doug Smith attended the Basehor City Council meeting and the Fairmount Township 

Meeting. 

 

Commissioner Stieben indicated he will be speaking September 15th at the Elephant Club with Senator 

Tyson.  He will be holding a property tax meeting September 29th at the Tonganoxie Public Library. 

  

A motion was made by Commissioner Doug Smith and seconded by Commissioner Kaaz to adjourn.                                  

 Motion passed, 5-0.  

 

The Board adjourned at 9:14 a.m. 



 

 

 *******August 31, 2022 ******** 

 

The Board of County Commissioners met in a work session on Wednesday, August 31, 2022.  

Commissioner Mike Smith, Commissioner Doug Smith, Commissioner Kaaz, Commissioner Culbertson 

and Commissioner Stieben are present; Also present: Mark Loughry, County Administrator; Krystal Voth, 

Planning and Zoning Director; John Richmeier, Leavenworth Times 

 

 

Work sessions were held to discuss the 2023 Leavenworth County Budget, sign regulations and the Water 

Feasibility Study. 

 

 

The work session ended at 10:24 a.m. 


